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We The People Foundation For 
Constitutional Education, Inc. 

2458 Ridge Road, Queensbury, NY 12804 
Phone: (518) 656-3578   Fax: (518) 656-9724 

www.givemeliberty.org    info@givemeliberty.org 

                                       May 8, 2009 
Sheriff Wayne V. Bennett              
Glynn County Sheriff’s Office 
1812 Newcastle Street  
Brunswick, GA 31520 
 
Dear Sheriff Bennett: 

An early response to this letter would be appreciated. 

On May 21 and 22, 2009, leaders of Constitutionally-based organizations 
concerned about escalating violations of the Constitution of The United States 
of America will be meeting at the Jekyll Island Club.  

The purpose of the meeting is to help lay the groundwork for Continental 
Congress 2009, a peaceful national assembly of delegates, representing The 
People from each state, to discuss our Constitution and the future of our Nation.  
The date and location of CC 2009 is to be announced during this month’s 
meeting at Jekyll Island.   

Recently, the State of Missouri and the U.S Department of Homeland Security 
issued reports that refer to certain individuals and organizations as threats to law 
enforcement – that is, those who are concerned about the increasing disregard 
for the prohibitions, restrictions and mandates that the Constitution places on 
Government officials and who are expressing that concern.   It is also noted that 
the Missouri report initially referred to those that support candidates for elected 
office that pledge their support for the Constitution, such as Congressman Ron 
Paul, former Congressman Bob Barr and Constitution Party candidate Chuck 
Baldwin.   
 
We realize that much-needed communication between Homeland Security and 
The People caused a retraction of much of the information contained in the 
Missouri pamphlet, but even so, many feel there are continuing efforts to label 
patriotic Americans who want to uphold our Founding documents as a cause 
for concern. 

Please know that those attending the meeting at Jekyll Island are individuals 
who not only have a passion for Constitutional governance carried out in 
decency and good order, but who are also committed to non-violent  reform. 
We represent no threat to law enforcement.   
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With so many “Freedom Keepers” in one place, coupled with increasing  
anti-Constitution rhetoric, we find ourselves concerned about the safety of those 
participating in the meetings at Jekyll Island on May 21-22.  It is a sad day for our 
Nation that this letter even needs to be written. 

Are there any security measures you would recommend we employ or that 
would be employed by your Department?  You and/or those you would send, 
would be welcome to attend any of the proceedings.  

Thank you for your time and consideration.  I look forward to hearing from you. 

Sincerely,  

_______________________ 
Robert L. Schulz, Chairman 
 

Cc:   Secretary Janet Napolitano 
Department of Homeland Security 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

 


